## OFFICE OF THE LEADER OF THE OPPOSITION

Bayparl Building, Parliament Street
P.O. Box N-3003
Nassau, Bahamas
Telephone: 1(242) 326-5491, 1(242) 326-5494

Fax No. 1(242) 356-4870

2<sup>nd</sup> October, 2007

Mr. Mario A. Newry Jr. Executive Producer Mario Newry & Associates P.O. Box N-4268 Nassau, Bahamas

Dear Mr. Newry,

I wish to thank you for your letter of March 13<sup>th</sup>, 2007 at which time I held the Office of Prime Minister. I was happy to be of assistance to you in the production of your documentary, "A Familiar Walk".

It is encouraging to note that young persons such as yourself has now embraced the opportunity of producing documentaries which record aspects of your personal life as well as other topical issues which may arise from time to time. This speaks to a wealth of talent in our community and it is noteworthy that you, personally, have displayed such keen talent and interest in putting together, in my view, such an excellent production.

Congratulations and best wishes in your future endeavours.

Yours sincerely,

Perry G. Christie Leader of the Opposition